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Re: Information request

From Heather Zimmerman <HZimmerman@aclumaine.org>
Date Thu 3/27/2025 4:36 PM
To Jason Trundy <sheriff@waldocountyme.gov>

Dear Sheriff Trundy, 

Thank you very much for your quick response. I would like to be the point of contact for your staff to
notify when your facility has ICE detainees. Please provide the following information to your staff:
Heather Zimmerman, hzimmerman@aclumaine.org, 207-619-8688. 

I would also like to receive a copy of the policy once it is finally approved. Thank you!

Best,

Heather L. Zimmerman
pronouns: she/her/hers
Legal Fellow
American Civil Liberties Union of Maine
PO Box 7860, Portland, ME 04112
hzimmerman@aclumaine.org
207-774-5554
207-619-8688 (direct)
www.aclumaine.org
 

 

From: Jason Trundy <sheriff@waldocountyme.gov>
Sent: Thursday, March 27, 2025 3:59 PM
To: Heather Zimmerman <HZimmerman@aclumaine.org>
Subject: RE: Information request
 

Greetings,
 
Please see your email below for my response, which is in RED.
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You don't often get email from hzimmerman@aclumaine.org. Learn why this is important

      Jason
 
Sheriff Jason Trundy
Waldo County Sheriff’s Office
6 Public Safety Way
Belfast, ME 04915
(207) 338-6786 (Ofc.)
(207) 338-6784 (Fax)
 
         FBINA #273           Belfast Rotary Club        Waldo County S.O.
 

 
 
 
From: Heather Zimmerman <HZimmerman@aclumaine.org>
Sent: Thursday, March 27, 2025 2:37 PM
To: Jason Trundy <sheriff@waldocountyme.gov>
Subject: Information request
 

Dear Sheriff Trundy, 
 
I am writing to request some basic information about how your office and the Waldo County
Correction Facility are working with ICE and CBP. Can you please send me the following
information and documents: 
 

·                     A copy of the current contract or any other document governing the relationship
between the Waldo County Sheriff's Office, Waldo County Correction Facility, and ICE. 

                              We have no contracts or agreements with ICE
 

·                     Is the Waldo County Correction Facility currently holding any ICE detainees? If
yes, how many ICE detainees? Please also advise how we can receive regular
information about the number and names of ICE detainees being held in the Waldo
County Correction Facility.

                                  We are not holding anyone on ICE detainers. Although I do not currently have a
mechanism in place to make public notifications regarding ICE detainees, I’d be happy to have the
correctional administrator notify a contact at the ACLU. Please provide me with the name and contact
information for your point of contact and I’ll pass it along to my staff.

 
·                     A copy of the contract or any other document governing the relationship between
the Waldo County Sheriff's Office, Waldo County Correction Facility, and CBP. 

3/27/25, 4:36 PM Mail - Heather Zimmerman - Outlook

https://outlook.office.com/mail/inbox/id/AAQkADYwMDNlYjZlLWY4YmEtNGZmYy05ZjU0LTdkNGY1YjNhOGU3MgAQAPnJMMLfKcdPswFfNGSRfq0%… 2/3

mailto:hzimmerman@aclumaine.org
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification__;!!Phyt6w!a7RCUr8vO6WiB7p7DNmiBtJC1sV-q3K-FYfqZvcvx_DU4CkX2LdMZHfo7lO50PJw1FTFXNKUzft7kpV6UlSyogHM6S_g$


                              We have no contracts with CBP
 

·                     Any policies or procedures related to holding individuals for CBP/ICE, including
any policies or procedures related to ICE detainers. 

                             We currently have no written policy governing ICE detainers. (we are currently
developing a policy and expect to have it approved soon and I’d be happy to provide a copy once it has
been finally approved.)
 
Please let me know if I should direct this request to someone else at Waldo County Correction
Facility. Thank you for your time and assistance. 
 
Best wishes,
 
Heather L. Zimmerman
pronouns: she/her/hers
Legal Fellow
American Civil Liberties Union of Maine
PO Box 7860, Portland, ME 04112
hzimmerman@aclumaine.org
207-774-5554
207-619-8688 (direct)
www.aclumaine.org
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